



# Pirates of the Northwoods

## Meeting Notes

**We decided that our next meeting will be a walk/run subcommittee meeting, social and regular meeting on Thursday, August 18, 2022, at Old Town Hall. The walk/run meeting will start at 4 p.m. with the regular meeting/social to follow at 5 p.m. See you there.**

Date: July 28, 2022

Time: 3 PM

Location: Mulligans Sports  
Bar & Grill,

16707 State Highway 32,  
Lakewood, WI 54138

I am rolling both the meeting minutes and subcommittee meeting minutes together since the same people attended both meetings.

Members present at both meetings: Lee Ann A., Diane A., President Dan D., Jay S., Dave S., Pam D. and Archie and Kitti O.

### **Walk/Run Subcommittee Minutes:**

Kitti said that she submitted the application for the walk/run picnic permit at the Town of Riverview and the \$10 fee. She will pick up the permit from the Town when it is ready.

Lee Ann said that she had received a call from CoVantage saying they had not been contacted about sponsoring the Walk/Run this year. She said they will be a \$500 sponsor again. Dave said that will be fine and now we have four \$500 sponsors.

From our mailing that was sent out to past participants, Lee Ann said 25 envelopes were returned by the post office. She will check them over to see if some of them can be re-mailed. Four people have signed up for the race already.

Dave and Lee Ann will meet with Mark from Speedy T's to get the date from Mark about when the final order for shirts has to be in. Lee Ann said she also needs the logo with a white background to attach to the participation medallions.

President Dan said he would like some registration forms that he will put at Waubee Lodge along with a poster. Dave asked Lee Ann to make a poster with an arrow on it saying "registration forms here." He will place it at Lakewood Super Valu. Kitti said she would like a poster like that to put in the Lakewood Chamber info shack.

Dave will contact the *Beacon* and the *Pioneer* to have them advertise the event at least every other week. Kitti said she will ask Dan Guendert to contact area TV and radio stations to have them advertise the event in their community calendars. We will have to get the info to him.

A discussion was had about how the race will be timed and if we should time it at all. Bob McIntosh will let us set up the timing clock but we will have to have volunteers taking down the finishing times. It was decided to place the finishing times of the runners coming in for the first half hour by rib number on a board. An announcement will be made to that effect. Dave said he will be in charge of setting up the time board and asking for volunteers to write down the times.

Metals will be given out to the top two men and women finishers. Diane is contacting her niece to see if we can purchase cups with the club's logo on them for the third, fourth and fifth men and women finishers.

President Dan will see about getting port-a-potties at the race site. Jay and Dave will place the mileage markers along the route.

Dave said if we would like, he will contact the Wabeno High School's lab to make a reusable sign for each of our sponsors at \$25 a sign that we can either place at the start/finish line or along the race route. The total for the signs would be approximately \$300 and the signs are re-useable. It was decided that our sponsors deserve recognition. We can decide where to place the signs at a later date.

The post-race party at Mulligan's was discussed with Pam Demmith. Pam said they will offer a half-priced drink to anyone wearing their bib after the race. She can mark the bib with an X after they receive their drink. We discussed

what food we should have and decided on having pizza by the slice and whatever items people wanted to order off the menu. We could also have 50/50 raffles, a donation boot, a D.J. More on this to follow. Since we will be having food at Mulligan's, we may ask the Doty Fire Department to serve ice cream, soda, etc. instead of the hot dogs, hamburgers, etc. they usually serve.

### **Regular Meeting Minutes:**

President Dan said that we plan to participate at Festi-Fall on Saturday, September 17, again this year. Since we had left over hamburgers and brats from our July 9 brat fry left over, he thought we might offer these for sale as well as our regular soup offerings. Jay mentioned that the Festi-Fall planners do not want us serving the same things as other participants. Kitti said she will talk to Cindy at Northern Perks to see what they will let us do.

Diane submitted the Treasurer's report. We raised \$414.61 at the July 9 brat fry and we have \$3,422.61 in the treasury.

Kitti said she will send out thank yous to Kaukauna Meats, Lakewood Motor Sports and to Charlie from Mountain Ambulance for their participation in the July 9 brat fry.

Diane announced since the July 23 Jimmy Buffett concert at Alpine Valley had to be postponed because of bad weather, tickets purchased by club members had to be returned all together. If you can't make the re-scheduled August 20 concert, return your tickets to Diane and she will return them. Anyone wishing to order tickets for the August 20 concert, can contact Live Nation directly.

Dave announced that the Townsend Fire Department is raising money for Gerard "Jug" Baugnet who is a long-time member of the department and has been diagnosed with Stage 4 Mantle Cell Lymphoma. There will be a drive-by fish fry at the Townsend Fire Department from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. (or until the fish runs out) on Friday, August 19. A benefit is also being planned at the Lakewood Pavilion starting at 2 p.m. on September 10. The benefit is still in the planning stages but you can check out the department's Face Book page for more details. Dave will

let the club know how the club can participate in the benefit.

Lee Ann said she is willing to stand in line at the Lakewood Super Valu to get a date for the club to hold a brat fry next summer at Super Valu's brat shack. The target date of June 10 was suggested or June 3 as a backup. **(LeeAnn has since reserved the date of Friday, June 9, so please put that date on your calendar.)**

President Dan and Diane said they would like to hold a member event at the miniature golf course. It will be called "Puttin with the Pirates." They will check with the course if we can hold it Sunday, September 18, and report at our next meeting.

It was decided to hold our next meeting and social at Old Town Hall on Thursday, August 18. There will be a walk//run subcommittee meeting at 4 p.m. with the meeting/social to follow at 5 p.m. Please plan to attend.

Kitti Orchel, Secretary